
  
August 8, 2005 
      To: Auburn Lakes / Oakmont Public Utility Residents  
Mr. Enie Loeb 
Vice President  

As the designer of pool improvements and exercise facilities 
remodeling, this is meant to apologize for the lack of shade at the 
pool deck. The new pavilion is to provide much needed shade and 
four large 20 foot diameter umbrella were to be installed with the 
pool. The umbrellas were to replace the wood trellis and were to be 
installed shortly after the pool opening. 

 
We made a mistake in assuming the umbrellas had been 

ordered. We did not adequately follow through on the order and relied 
on the supplier’s email stating the order had been placed. These are 
custom made umbrella that are being manufactured out of state. We 
did not learn until this past Thursday that the local representative was 
only then processing the order. Unfortunately, the umbrella will 
probably not be installed for another four weeks from today. 

 
Please be aware that the Oakmont P.U.D. Board of Directors is 

pushing to get the project completed for the resident’s enjoyment and 
enhancement of property values.  

 
Please accept this apology from Sweitzer + Associates and 

know that we are working to have that facility completed and 
functioning for the benefit the Auburn Lakes Community.  

 
  

 

     
W.A. Sweitzer, ASLA    
Sweitzer + Associates    

  Landscape Architects, Inc. 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   


